

Board of Directors

Lorena Lemus (2024 – 2027) – President John Watkins (2023 – 2026) – VP & Rules and Regulations Dale Critzer (2025 – 2028) – Secretary Talley Snow (2025 – 2028) – Treasurer Frank Polehonki (2024 – 2027) – Public Relations Darin Batty (2025-2028) – Management Mark Schieber (2023-2026) – Park Usage Don Smith (2023-2026) – Collections (Absent) Manuel Silva (2024-2027) – Maintenance

Members Present – 32

Meeting called to order at 9:00 am.

Flag salute led by Elsie Metzler (Locker 828).

Lorena Lemus asked for moment of silence for Charlie Kirk.

Dale Critzer made a motion to approve the August 2025 meeting minutes, seconded by John Watkins.

President's Address

- Please silence or turn off all cell phones.
- Members are welcome to participate during the *Member's Comments* section of the agenda.
- To maintain decorum, member comments are limited to two (2) comments per person.
- As stated in the rules, all complaints to Park Management must be in writing and signed by the person making the complaint. Anonymous statements will not be taken into consideration.
- Discussion can become emotional, but all members deserve to be treated with dignity and kindness.
- The Board aims to answer member questions at every meeting. However, responses to specific comments or questions may be deferred for review and placed on next month's agenda.
- The Board represents the interests of 875 shareholders. While consideration is made for individual concerns, decisions are based on what is best for all members.
- This is a volunteer Board. No one is paid for their time. Directors are reimbursed for out-of-pocket expenses and receive two (2) free days use for their RV when attending a meeting.
- Holiday RV Park's meetings and procedures are governed by its bylaws, CC&Rs and rules.

Committee Reports

Financial Report - Talley Snow

Park Accounts	Balance
	(8/31/25)
Mechanics Bank-Operating	\$188,350.53
Mech Laundry	\$18,123.03
Mech Dues	\$202,490.80
Mech Emergency Reserves	\$1,790.24
Mech CIM Reserves	\$56,339.14
First Citizens - CD	\$204,179.76

Monthly	August	August	Difference
Comparison	2025	2024	
Income	\$153,424.08	\$164,892.49	-\$11,468.41
Expense	\$95,165.18	\$109,283.31	-\$14,118.13
Net Income	\$58,258.90	\$55,609.18	\$2,649.72

Last month I received a request to mention which page of the monthly reporting we are discussing, so if you could please turn to that page, you will see that our combined account totals are over \$672,000. Our balance sheet looks great, and I would like to make a few motions to redistribute funds between these accounts.

Talley Snow made a motion to move money from the dues account to the operating account to pay for the 2026 property taxes in full once they are due, seconded by Dale Critzer.

Talley Snow made a motion to move \$100,000 from the operating account to the CIM account, seconded by Darin Batty.

Talley Snow made a motion to pay the bills and payroll for August 2025, seconded by Darin Batty.

Collections – Don Smith (Absent) – Aaron Cartwright (Representing)

As of August 31st, we have \$4,500 left outstanding in member dues, of which \$684 will be collected using the proceeds from today's auction right after the meeting. There is another shareholder that has neglected to pay their dues to the point where foreclosure is necessary, so I will be working with Don on that process shortly. Otherwise, the office staff has been doing an awesome job collecting the final dues remaining out of 875 shareholders; we are down to less than you can count on a hand.

The share being auctioned today needs to sell for a minimum of \$7,800 to reimburse Holiday RV for all expenses incurred during the foreclosure period. This includes legal fees, publishing fees for newspapers, recording fees, administrative fees, etc.

Comment from Talley Snow – Just to remind everyone, please remember during the auction that the Park doesn't benefit financially if the bids exceed what is owed to the business for the foreclosure.

Yes, anything that is leftover can be collected by the previous owner or their family via our attorney. If the funds are unclaimed after several years, I believe the money is returned to the State Controller.

Management - Darin Batty

The office and maintenance staff have been busy last month working on the upcoming snowbird season, with the process of applications and approvals, or getting RVers moved to different locations and preparing for brand-new arrivals to the Park.

Park Use – Mark Schieber (Absent) – Aaron Cartwright (Representing)

Our usage reporting for August 2025 shows a total overall occupancy of 83.26%, compared to 79.46% last year in August. Our revenue from reservations was down this year because we had more members staying this year (2,312 nights) than we did last year (2,060 nights). This means less money collected, but the Park is here for the members and that's just how it goes sometimes when people are making reservations.

Correspondence / Public Relations - Frank Polehonki

Thanks to all the members that answered the call to submit additional positive reviews to our Google and Yelp pages. It is a simple but powerful way to help boost the Park's exposure and public image.

In reviewing our guest survey data from last month, you'll see that our overall satisfaction scores are good and there were more positive comments and critiques left in writing than negative ones. I have a few suggestions received via the collection boxes in the Park: including a comment about the dryer in the laundromat that was recently repaired, a request to reverse the gated entry to the dog run, a request for a pool table or air hockey table inside the clubhouse, a suggestion for Aaron to spend more time visiting around the Park, a criticism of an RV camper staying at the Park that was removed from the tow vehicle, a request to have quiet hours begin later on the weekends, suggestions to clean the laundry room and

restrooms more often, and a similar request to clean the pool and spa tiles more frequently. I've spoken with Aaron about all these suggestions and concerns, and I would like it if he could explain a little bit more about the pool items.

Comment from Aaron Cartwright – The gunk that forms along the waterline where it meets the pool and spa tiles is a combination of the minerals in hard water, skin cells from our bodies, creams and gels like sunscreen or lotion that we apply to ourselves. Unlike a private pool, we can't clean it before or after it is used so it can be a continuous effort to keep that gunk from appearing. The maintenance team is also working at a disadvantage because the machines that are supposed to automatically add chlorine and acid to the water are not large enough to treat our pool size and there is no room for the correct units inside this building without remodeling the clubhouse.

Comment from Darin Batty – To clarify what Aaron is talking about, the equipment that was installed during construction, for whatever reason, is residential grade. A pool as large as ours and one that services many visitors should have commercial equipment to operate properly. The staff will continue to pursue an optimal level of cleanliness.

Thanks guys, and please remember to take a moment to enjoy the Beach Social Club's cookout today!

August 2025 Guest Survey Comments: Please refer to the attached comments at the end of this document.

Park Maintenance - Manuel Silva

Where I work for Tulare County with the school system, we operate 3 large swimming pools with commercial equipment. It takes a lot of chemicals and expense to keep the water clean consistently. I agree with the sentiment that our pool and spa aren't designed and equipped like other commercial pools are.

The maintenance staff have made improvements to the Park with new painting of the speed bumps with a noticeable yellow color, and Luke did a great job repairing a safety issue with the cement at the Magnolia Center.

A repair was made to one of the lights at the swimming pool, thanks to Bob Nunziato (Locker 115), a member who graciously volunteered to be in the water to assist Luke with repairing the light. His help is really appreciated!

Lastly, the Board has received a few requests from the members for a dog washing station, and Aaron provided us with some more information about a particular dog washing product that was suggested by one of the members.

Comment from Aaron Cartwright — Yes, I visited a large county park in Santa Maria, Waller Park, at the recommendation of Mark and Andrea Gregory (Locker 205). There's a dog park with featuring a nice dog washing machine made by a company called Evolution. I provided information for the Board for their reference but it's not on the agenda today. There are similar machines people can pay to use located near California Fresh Market in Pismo. If you like I can show you a video I filmed of the machine. It's a very nice product, but it is expensive, costing between \$11,000 to \$21,000 depending on the size and features. The machine was housed under a large gazebo to keep it protected from the elements and the company recommends a minimum clearance of 10' x 10' around the unit to install and operate. Space is at a premium inside the Park, so I don't see a good place to keep a large machine like this. Also, if the cost of a wash is \$10, and we're mainly catering to folks that live in the Park and need to wash a dog maybe once a month it would take a long time to see a return on that investment. I think it makes sense for Santa Barbara County, who can afford the machine, has the space available in a huge public park and gets the foot traffic from dozens of pet owners daily.

Rules and Regulations – John Watkins

We'll go into detail later this morning, but Aaron and I have made recommendations to the Board for updated rules and regulations with fewer unnecessary or cumbersome rules. We're trying to keep this Park friendly, and we don't need to have a bunch of rules that aren't essential.

Manager's Report - Aaron Cartwright

The Beach Social Club recently made a generous donation of \$500 to the Park with the proceeds from their summer events.

Today there are a few treats and goodies at the refreshment table courtesy of SLO Baked Goods. One of our members works at that bakery and it's kind of an advertisement in case the Board is interested in offering healthier options compared to the usual donuts we have every meeting.

Now that business has slowed down a bit, we are entering the season where the maintenance staff can work on repairs and other items that are difficult to pay attention to during summer. We are looking at repainting the Holiday RV Park sign at the entrance, repainting the clubhouse and office, etc.

As Frank mentioned, we are getting more positive reviews online and to help encourage that I found some signs with a QR code and NFC chip that will lead visitors to our Google review page with a tap or a scan of the code. I placed these in the clubhouse, in the office and just outside of the office.

Reportable Actions - Dale Critzer

None.

Old Business

1. Review and Assign Year End Tasks - Lorena Lemus

I have asked Talley to work with our bookkeeper Liz on preparing an annual capital budget for the Park next year, I'm requesting that Dale serve as the chairperson for the upcoming election, John is tasked with revising and preparing the rules and regulations with Aaron for our review and adoption, and we are also going to begin planning for our annual meeting and dinner party next year in March. There is much to be done, and the Board will take care of it by working alongside management.

2. Roads - Manuel Silva

I received another quote to replace the asphalt on the roads in the entire Park, excluding a new concrete gutter, and that came out to about \$469,000. We continue to take this project one step at a time, and we are also evaluating whether we need to make some ADA improvements to our concrete areas during this process. It makes sense financially to build a project that includes several of these critical repairs to protect our investment. I sent an invitation to the Board to walk the Park with me after today's meeting, as a recommendation, so that we can get a better understanding together about what needs to be done around the property with the roads and ADA repairs.

Comment from John Watkins – When do you think we can get bids on the repairs?

John, that will be soon; I think it is important for us to inspect the Park together and see what we need so that I can give these contractors very clear instructions on what we want.

Comment from Darin Batty – I noticed on the recent bid for the asphalt does include painting the site makers and road messages. However, it doesn't include a slurry seal like other bids have, and a few items seem to be missing.

I think we can expect change orders like any big project, so we want to really dial in beforehand what is essential and what's not.

1. Review 2026 Rules and Regulations – John Watkins

I worked with Aaron extensively on eliminating several rules and regulations where they were no longer needed, and in one case adding a new rule that is. The idea is to make this place friendly, and I took a redline to over 20 items that I felt needed to go, without affecting the operations of the Park. We'll continue to move towards keeping Holiday a friendly environment, and the rules are a part of that effort.

Comment from Aaron Cartwright – I think the only rule we added to next year's proposal is a section pertaining to receiving mail at the Park office. The Board changed this policy last year, but we had yet to officially implement that in our rules.

John Watkins made a motion to adopt the 2026 Rules and Regulations as presented, seconded by Dale Critzer.

2. Annual Meeting Planning - Aaron Cartwright

I'm open to any suggestions on whether anyone would like to see changes to the annual meeting and dinner venue or menu, please let me know!

Comment from Talley Snow – The Elks Lodge has been doing a good job with the menu, it was improved over last year. I'll contact them and see if the dates are available. I know if we picked another venue like the Pismo Moose Lodge it would allow for other dining options, but parking is extremely limited compared to the Elks.

3. Snowbird Contract Signing Deadline – Aaron Cartwright

Snowbird rental agreements are due to be signed very soon, by this Monday. Please visit the office ASAP to do so if you haven't already!

4. E-bikes and Scooters – Talley Snow

During the summer it is crazy with people going too fast around the Park with their electric bikes and scooters. I'm not suggesting that people can't have them, but I don't think we need to allow laps around the property like the Indy 500.

Comment from Darin Batty – I'm not sure what the rules are across the street at Pismo Coast Village, but I usually don't see kids cruising around their park. Maybe another sign will suffice to warn people, but guests are signing in when they arrive to agree to abide by our rules and conditions.

Comment from Elsie Metzler (Locker 828) – I like that children visit during summer, it's a good thing, but this summer was a nightmare with them driving too fast. Adults were also being inconsiderate too, not just children. This year I was happy to see them go, sorry to say.

Comment from Mike Higham (Locker 162) – One time this summer I nearly got hit by someone on their golf cart in the early morning hours, and they must have been going 40 mph.

Comment from Aaron Cartwright – I found the rules of Pismo Coast Village, and they forbid the use of skates, skateboards, rollerblades, gas-powered scooters, pocket bikes and hoverboards. Guests are allowed to ride bicycles and scooters at Pismo Coast, but not on any walkways, access ramps, sidewalks or their public square. All riders under 18 must wear helmets and all riders of electric scooters must be at least 16 years old.

Comment from John Watkins – More attention must be paid to kids not using helmets, that's too dangerous for them and for us if someone gets hits by a car. There's enough staff available to monitor which children aren't using helmets.

Comment from Mark Gregory (Locker 205) – Signs and rules are only going to do so much without there being a presence of authority like a security guard who regularly monitors the speed limit and helmets.

Comment from Andrea Gregory (Locker 718) – There used to be an iron gate alongside of the restrooms that deterred kids from zooming through on their bikes, replacing it might help prevent them from doing so.

5. Mountaineer IT – Workstation Replacement Proposal – Aaron Cartwright

We have a pair of older PCs still in use at the Park office, one at Sarah's workstation and the other as a front desk checkin unit. They are reaching end of service with the last version of Windows and our IT company is recommending that we replace these PCs with new workstations, plus additional RAM, for a total cost of \$3,080.96.

Comment from Darin Batty -I see on this estimate that the IT company is retaining the computer's hard drives after the transfer. I would prefer it if we kept our hard drives onsite instead. There's information on them that belongs to the Park.

Darin Batty made a motion to purchase new workstations per Mountaineer IT's proposal, with the stipulation that Holiday RV Park retain the hard drive from the previous computers, seconded by John Watkins.

6. RMS Pay – Aaron Cartwright

The reservation software that we use for all bookings and payments, RMS, has just released a new payment solution for their platform called RMS Pay. Currently, we collect credit card information from our guests over the phone or in person to save it for use, nothing is automated. With RMS Pay there is a secured link sent to the customer to pay their fees via phone or computer, and the office staff can run certain charges like monthly rents automatically. Using the new system allows for compatibility with other payment types like Apple Pay or Google Pay, as well as credit card providers outside of the U.S. This would be convenient for the guests visiting from Europe during summer especially. There is also a wireless credit card reader that can be used too; we currently have no support for those machines (no tap, no PIN). RMS also makes a kiosk version of this machine that can be used outdoors to allow for overnighters to pay and stay without interacting with the staff.

Basically, RMS Pay is like having more tools in the toolbox for our business. These are nice features, but where RMS Pay could be transformative is something like the member dues. It would be possible to send secured links via email or text message to all 875 owners twice a year rather than printing, organizing and mailing 1,750 invoices every year. That's thousands of dollars in postage, materials and labor saved. Our credit card rates, and other service fees would go up a bit compared to what RMS offers now, but the convenience features and other monies saved are how I'm seeing this as a worthwhile investment. If we're paying more in credit card fees, the Board could raise the current fee we charge from 3% to 4%, as an example.

I am not ready to ask the Board if we wish to upgrade to RMS Pay just yet; I still have many questions about the service because it is so new and would change many aspects of how we process payments. Last week I had a great demo with an RMS representative, and in the hour spent with him I came away with more questions than time afforded for us to discuss. As an example, a huge caveat already that is a dealbreaker for me; the RMS Pay system cannot process a charge with a credit card transaction fee included. Each item (rent, dues, etc.) must be paid first, then the credit card fee separately. Currently, they are describing it as a bug and something they are aware of. Until that is smoothed over, I can't consider making the change. But I wanted to bring this to the Board's attention while it is new and the information from the presentation was fresh in my mind.

Member's Comments

Terri Polehonki (Locker 450) – I want to thank Aaron for everything he does in the office, it deserves a round of applause. It's difficult to manage everyone's concerns and requests every summer, and he's doing a great job. Of the people I know in my life, he's in the top 5!

On the day-to-day perception of the cleaning of the Park, specifically with the pool, I asked some companies to visit and provide an estimate of what it would cost to clean our pool. Also, I work at the Madonna Inn in San Luis Obispo, and I researched how the pool there is cleaned. I would like to get this problem resolved, because we don't need to be at each other's throats, and if a Board member visits the Park and thinks things look good then they happened to be here on a day when it is clean. Regarding the idea of using a pool cleaning service, it was shot down because I was told that we have employees here that can do this work. However, I feel like I'm then told that they are too busy to do it for other reasons. I think we can compromise and adjust their other duties or hire a cleaning service in summer when they are busy. These companies also told me that the chlorine levels in the water weren't balanced right. We're making good money, so we are told, and the cleaning idea doesn't need to get shot down because of costs. The pool is a big asset, and it draws a lot of people to us.

Secondly, when we came to live in the Park, I told my friends that I wasn't getting a washer and dryer because the laundromat was spotless. I think the cleaning checklists need to come down; they have caused more problems than solutions. It was meant to help Aaron or the maintenance team, and it seems like it is a source of frustration instead. We're putting too much time into looking at camera footage, seeing who was here, what were they doing, etc. Just focus on keeping the Park clean, because we can't fix other problems like the small RV spaces, the dog run, or the shower drainage. Cleaning is something we can fix, and I will continue to harp on this because I am here all the time. There was an incident just the other day where we were trying to figure out if one of the workers was sleeping or not, and this was a huge deal. You know, we're checking the cameras to see if he was asleep, is he not asleep, is he on his break, is he not on his break or whatever. Again, it wasn't that he was sleeping but it gave that perception that he was. So, I'm thinking that if you're on your break or on your lunch, then don't be where everyone sees you as they are coming and going. When I take a break at work, I have to leave where I'm working, into the back or in a designated area. If there is that perception that "I see leaves that aren't picked up," or "the laundry room isn't clean," or "the pool tiles aren't clean," and there is a person here long past their break time, those are things I think that we can fix in a positive way, and be good to each other and help each other about cleaning. It used to be that we all knew to take showers before a certain time in the afternoon otherwise the restrooms would be closed. Some consistency would be good, and with 4-5 guys here from 7am to 10pm we can do a little better. If we can't, then another service or company needs to be hired because we need to get past this or staff up if more labor is needed.

Comment from Lorena Lemus – Thank you Terri, we appreciate your suggestions. We've seen an increase in traffic during summer and unfortunately some people do not clean up after themselves. I can recall when one person left the bathroom in such a state, without telling anyone, that once someone finally reported it to Aaron, the maintenance had to shut that restroom down for at least a day.

That's going to happen occasionally, and I've had to clean up broken goblets at the Madonna Inn that people drop on the floor. I'm more referring to the day-to-day cleaning that can be improved, like seeing a spot of dirt or a pile of hair in the same location. I know that it's not a pleasant part of their job, but it is important. If there is someone that is regularly abusing the facilities, we have enough cameras that it should be addressed with them.

Comment from Darin Batty -I would like it if our staff wasn't as approachable when they need to take a break, as I've seen them get interrupted by people walking into the shop during their time, or stopping them on their cart. I really don't enjoy when our staff has to inform guests that they are actually off of the clock and will deal with them later, so I think it would be best if they could stay out of sight to keep out of mind.

Joelyn Lutz (Locker 369) – There is still water on the floor in the women's bathroom. You replaced those dividers, and I knew they wouldn't work; they are already coming in the corner at the handicap shower. I've suggested many times that

we turn the shower the opposite way and put the bench on the other side. It's worth a try because the drain for it is placed in that direction. Everything was flipped wrong when it was put together. I don't know what that would entail but it could be a solution. The seat is on the wrong side and people turn the shower head when they use it and water runs down the floor, every day.

Secondly, diesel trucks shouldn't be allowed to park inside Holiday RV when staying because they are running continuously and fumigating me with their toxic fumes, some of which cause cancer. I'm being subjected to it by neighbors that are staying here while they work fighting wildfires, and they are showing no conscious behavior when they're asked to turn the engine off. There should be a rule against turning on a diesel engine without leaving.

I just want to keep in people's attention about stopping Board members that are stealing from us. When things happen like that continuously, over and over again as I have heard, it comes down on us as payers that must pay fees. I know that electricity is going up, among other things, and we are going to get the end of it. In the post office we used to say that "shit runs downhill." The question is, "who's downhill?" Us, the members are, and we are going to keep digging in our pocket because people are taking from this Park. As long as they keep being allowed to take from the Park, this will continue. It boggles my mind. These are statements that I want to be noted.

Comment from Talley Snow – Who is stealing? I monitor the books at this business, and if someone is stealing, then I want to know about it. However, you continue to accuse the Board of stealing even though the topic has been discussed and handled between the Board. This is not a topic for public consumption, no one is stealing, and your statements have been noted for months.

Comment from Mike Higham (Locker 162) – When you are assuming that someone is stealing but can't prove it, you are challenging that person and I don't think that is right. If there is a problem and it can be proven who did what, then there should be accountability for it.

Well, I've heard that people in the past have stolen from us, former Board members. If it's not true, then I don't know. But that's how we get into problems, so I want to bring it to people's attention.

Comment from Manuel Silva – Joelyn, when you stand up and say that Board members are stealing, we are all sitting here looking at each other in disbelief. You cannot accuse us of that without having proof of any wrongdoing.

I'll rephrase and say that members are stealing.

Comment from Darin Batty – You have brought this up many times, there are safeguards in place, and we need to move past this. What you think is going on is not happening, so why are you bringing it up?

I'm bringing it up to remind people that it has happened. If it has happened, how do you fix it from not happening again? Lastly, it was brought up to me that if each person with a trailer can only have up to 5 shares, maybe it would help out the budget, meaning couples cannot be together and own up to 10 shares.

Comment from Lorena Lemus – In the interest of time, let us proceed with other member comments. There is an auction scheduled for 11am today and we need to move on.

Susan Hardy (Locker 21) – I'm one of new snowbirds to the Park this year, and I want to thank everyone for being welcoming and making it a good experience!

Elsie Metzler (Locker 828) – I want to comment and say that I am very, very proud of our workers. They work hard, and I don't see what all of you may see since I keep to myself and use my own bathroom and shower. I give them a lot of credit because it was busy summer this year.

Board Member's Comments

None.

Meeting adjourned at 10:53 am.

Respectfully Submitted,

Aaron Cartwright Park Manager

Cc

Dale Critzer
Board of Directors – Secretary

- "We love staying here! Thank you soooo much!!! Mary Torigiani (Gambill)"
- "Too many dogs barking. We had an unleashed dog in our area.. too many unsupervised kids on motorized scooters and bikes... Wi-Fi is terrible."
- "The office staff were all very pleasant. The only concern is the limited Wi-Fi capabilities."
- "This was our first time staying at Holiday RV Park. Surprised and happy at the online requesting of a stay and the quick response received for our reservation and a follow up call from the office staff to confirm. Very quiet park surprisingly as the spaces are very close together. Being so close to the next spot was our concern but it turned out ok. Overall, we were very pleased with the restrooms, pool are and the efficiency of the staff and crews. We needed to borrow a tool to fix something, and the staff was so helpful. Everyone was extremely polite and helpful with all of the details of our stay!"
- "I had to answer questions about amenities I didn't use. Add a "Not relevant / did not use "option to questions. The pool was great. The park itself could use some trees."
- "We love staying at Holiday RV! My only suggestion is the spa hours be longer... I love to go early in morning and later in the evening, but I do u detest and it needs to be cleaned, too. It's nothing major, just something I love using."
- "It would be nice to have a dog area up front or halfway. I worry about kids riding electric vehicles so fast on the roadways."
- "This is the ugliest, most crammed RV park we have ever been in. No trees, nothing pleasant. Good it was quiet at night."
- "Rules are not enforced."
- "Maintenance guy helped fix one of our hoses that was so nice of him. Enjoyed our stay. The pool was awesome."
- "Beautiful park, well kept, everyone was very nice and helpful. We hope to continue to stay in the future."
- "An RV park can't be better than this. Everyone from reception to maintenance was simply awesome. Facilities were so clean, love this place. Will definitely come back."
- "The directions from the maintenance guy was not very helpful, giving directions by waving his fingers behind his hand. He has to make sure that the driver can see his directions. Be clear and say what you are going to do and how you are going to do that. The site could use the improvement of making an reservation system online so you are immediately sure if there is vacancy. Other campgrounds are very accurate with these systems. That's good service and helpful for those who need an place to stay that night."
- "Since there isn't a question regarding sites, here is my comment about site 113. We were extremely disappointed about this site, as it has a HUGE electrical green box which cuts about6 ft of site use. It prevented us to back up all the way to the wall. While all the other trailers could be backed up almost touching the wall, in #113 we could not to that, leaving us with absolutely no parking for our 5th wheel. One of your park employees told us to move our truck from the street. My husband pointed out to him, where does he expect us to park our truck if we did not have any space. One of your members at the sight across from us, was gracious enough to let us park our truck on their site since they had extra space. Therefore, if we stay at your park next time, I am going to make sure our site does not have any interferences. We paid the same as everyone else, and yet we had no parking for our truck. And NO, we shouldn't have to pay \$10/day to park somewhere else. You should provide parking for everyone that pays for a site."
- "Would stay at the park in the future, but moving out of state."
- "Kim is awesome. Stayed after 10 pm to help park my trailer. This guy definitely deserves a paid week off for exceeding customer service and refusing to take a tip. Awesome at its finest."
- "When using forklift for double axle trailers, should take time to straighten out axles by rolling trailer front and back about 5ft or to prevent stress on axles. The 2 times I've been there it was not a good experience or comfort level when doing this."
- "Our staff, both office and maintenance, exceed ALL expectations. They are helpful, kind, thoughtful and knowledgeable and always with a smile. I am so appreciative of each of them."
- "Need to fix Wi-Fi."

Dale Critzer made a motion to approve the August 2025 meeting minutes, seconded by John Watkins.

Roll Call: Darin Batty, Dale Critzer, Frank Polehonki, Manuel Silva, Talley Snow, and John Watkins voted yes. Lorena Lemus abstained. Don Smith and Mark Schieber were absent. Motion carried.

Talley Snow made a motion to move money from the dues account to the operating account to pay for the 2026 property taxes in full once they are due, seconded by Dale Critzer.

Roll Call: Darin Batty, Dale Critzer, Lorena Lemus, Frank Polehonki, Manuel Silva, Talley Snow, and John Watkins voted yes. Don Smith and Mark Schieber were absent. Motion carried.

Talley Snow made a motion to move \$100,000 from the operating account to the CIM account, seconded by Darin Batty.

Roll Call: Darin Batty, Dale Critzer, Lorena Lemus, Frank Polehonki, Manuel Silva, Talley Snow, and John Watkins voted yes. Don Smith and Mark Schieber were absent. Motion carried.

Talley Snow made a motion to pay the bills and payroll for August 2025, seconded by Darin Batty.

Roll Call: Darin Batty, Dale Critzer, Lorena Lemus, Frank Polehonki, Manuel Silva, Talley Snow, and John Watkins voted yes. Don Smith and Mark Schieber were absent. Motion carried.

John Watkins made a motion to adopt the 2026 Rules and Regulations as presented, seconded by Dale Critzer.

Roll Call: Darin Batty, Dale Critzer, Lorena Lemus, Frank Polehonki, Mark Schieber, Manuel Silva, Talley Snow, and John Watkins voted yes. Don Smith was absent. Motion carried.

Darin Batty made a motion to purchase new workstations per Mountaineer IT's proposal, with the stipulation that Holiday RV Park retain the hard drive from the previous computers, seconded by John Watkins.

Roll Call: Darin Batty, Dale Critzer, Lorena Lemus, Frank Polehonki, Mark Schieber, Manuel Silva, Talley Snow, and John Watkins voted yes. Don Smith was absent. Motion carried.

John Watkins made a motion to adjourn to executive session, seconded by Dale Critzer.